
 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

#18-1002 

ACTUARIAL and BROKER REVIEW SERVICES 

for HEALTH CARE PLAN 

Addendum 1 

 

February 6, 2018 

 
The following is to ensure that vendors have complete information prior to submitting a proposal response.  Here are some 

clarifications regarding our proposal request. 

 

Questions and/or statements of clarification are in bold font, and answers to specific questions are italicized.   
 

1.  Why are you bidding these services at this time (e.g., regular RFP process, issue with current broker/benefits 

partner, etc.)? 

 

Answer: We are bidding services at this time as we move towards recommending solutions for Sedgwick County’s 2020 

Medical and Prescription Plan design and as part of the regular RFP process for our Medical/RX contract which expires 

12/31/2019. 

 

2. Who is the current consultant providing these services? How long have you been with your current consultant? 

 

Answer: We do not presently use a consultant. 

 

3. How often do you bid your health plan provider services (e.g., medical carrier, PBM, etc.)? 

 

Answer: Our current Medical/RX contract was for 3 years with 2 – 1 year options to renew. The current contract started 

on 1/1/2015. 

 

4. What are the current fees and fee structure? 

 

Answer: We do not use a consultant, so there are no fees. 

 

5. Does the County anticipate bidding any of the employee benefits during the course of the consulting contract? If 

so, please identify which one(s). 

 

Answer: The Medical/RX will be the only benefit that we will be bidding as part of the normal RFP process. 
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6. Please identify any collectively bargained employee groups. Do any of the collective bargaining agreements 

expire during the course of the consulting contract? 

 

Answer: Sedgwick County does not have any collectively bargained groups. 

 

7. Is your PBM contract separate from your contract with UMR? 

 

Answer: Our PBM contract is not separate. It’s the same contract, administered by Optum RX. 

 

Submittals are due NO LATER THAN NOON CST, Friday, February 9, 2018 and e-mailed to Joe Thomas via e-mail to 

joseph.thomas@sedgwick.gov  Late proposals will not be accepted and will not receive consideration for final award. 

 

“PLEASE ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM ON THE PROPOSAL RESPONSE PAGE.” 

 
 

 

Joseph Thomas, CPSM, C.P.M. 

Purchasing Director 
 

 

 

           Joseph Thomas


